

City Offices PO Box 708 66044-0708 www.lawrenceks.org 6 East 6<sup>th St</sup> 785-832-3000 FAX 785-832-3405 CITY COMMISSION

MAYOR ARON E. CROMWELL

COMMISSIONERS ROBERT J. SCHUMM MICHAEL DEVER HUGH CARTER MIKE AMYX

April 2, 2012

DAVID L CORLISS CITY MANAGER

Mr. Thomas Sloan, Chairman RWD #1, Douglas County, Kansas 5101 West 6th Street Lawrence, Kansas 66049

Re: City of Lawrence's intent to annex approximately 146 acres, plus adjacent public rights of way, which are in the Service Territory of Rural Water District No. 1

## Dear Tom:

I am writing to inform you that, at the March 27, 2012, Lawrence City Commission meeting, the City Commission authorized me to notify Rural Water District No. 1 of the City's intent to annex approximately 146 acres, plus adjacent public rights-of-way, located generally at the northwest corner of West 6th Street and K-10 Highway. The legal description of the land to be annexed is enclosed herewith as Exhibit A. I am also enclosing, as Exhibit B, a map identifying the tracts of land constituting the proposed annexation for your convenience.

In accordance with K.S.A. 2010 Supp. 12-539, this letter also sets forth the City's plan for providing water service to the land proposed to be annexed. The land to be annexed is adjacent to and contiguous with the City. It is the City's plan to extend its infrastructure from neighboring properties to provide City water to the land to be annexed.



Page 2 – April 2, 2012 Mr. Thomas Sloan, RWD #1

Sixty days after the date of this letter, the City Commission will have the legal authority to adopt an ordinance annexing the land, if appropriate. The purpose of this letter is to provide advance notice of the City's intent to annex 146 acres, plus adjacent public rights-of-way, located generally at the northwest corner of West 6th Street and K-10 Highway, all of which is in the service territory of RWD #1, and to comply with K.S.A. 2010 Supp. 12-539.

If you would like to meet with me to discuss further the City's plans regarding the proposed annexation, please contact my secretary, Bobbie Walthall at 832.3400, to schedule a meeting. I look forward to hearing from you on this matter.

Sincerety

David L. Corliss City Manager

Enc.

cc: Mayor and City Commission